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For the record, I am submitting  the 2020 franchise agreement between Benton County and Republic Services.

In my transmittal letter, I refer the Commissioners to a specific section in the attached agreement for clarification on
the removal of the tonnage cap upon approval of the conditional use permit to expand the landfill on the parcel south
of Coffin Butte Road.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Yeager
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May 5, 2025 

Chair Fowler and Members of the Planning Commission 

LU-24-027, Letter in Opposition 

 

RE: REMOVAL OF ANNUAL TONNAGE CAP – FRANCHISE AGREEMENT 

My name is Mark Yeager, and I live at 37269 Helm Drive in Corvallis. I have lived at this residence 

since 1987, and I have lived in Benton County since 1981. I am a professional Environmental and 

Civil Engineer in Oregon as well as a Certified Water Rights Examiner. I have served multiple 

appointments with the Benton County Solid Waste Advisory Council and the Disposal Site 

Advisory Committee. I also served on the Benton County Talks Trash workgroup and two 

subcommittees. 

Following up on the many discussions, testimony and questions regarding the 2020 franchise 

agreement between Republic Services and Benton County, I am entering the entire agreement into 

the record. 

I refer the Planning Commissioners to Section 5(b) on page 7 for the discussion of the tonnage cap 

limits and expiration upon approval of the expansion application. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mark Yeager 








